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Queen Elizabeth School School Song

Bring to our song the thankful soul,
The loving thought, the shining dream;
And let us all as one extol,

Our general and our several theme,
Our School of royal title,

Bring great gladness to her honouring.

Elizabeth a queenly name,
Begins the song and so begun.
Fair be our School’s advance and fame,
And ever new her glory won.

The glory of the wise and good,
And old truth newly understood.

May knowledge from our works increase,
And serve the world and spread the light;
Be ours to share an active peace,
Among ourselves first learned aright;
And from this School let this be shown.

“T’was mine, but was not mine alone.”

Now close the song; and close in full,
Re-echo, “Queen Elizabeth School’”.



Message from Chairman of QESOSA and QESOSAEPO

Dear Schoolmates,

This is my fourth year serving as Chairman of QES Old Students’ Association (OSA) and
QESOSA Education Promotion Organization (EPO). | am grateful to the members of the 2
Executive Committees and the fellow old students. Without their dedicated support, OSA
and EPO could not have achieved so much progress so smoothly in the past years.

The 2011 QESOSA AGM & Annual Dinner was held on 27 August 2011 at Regal Kowloon
Hotel. Although the capacity of the venue was small, the spirit of our over 250 alumni and
guests was high. Amongst chatters and laughters, alumni spend a memorable evening with
friends new and old.

The QES Homecoming Day and the ball game tournaments have become the annual events
of OSA. This year, the Homecoming Day was held on 17 March 2012. Besides folk dance,

campus tour, exhibition by QES students, we also have a new booth “A Camp Day in School”.
Over 100 alumni, local and overseas, friends and families attended the function to share the
school spirit.

As for the ball game tournaments, we have 11 teams of basketball and 16 teams of football joining the tournaments, making
a sum of 270 players. The preliminary matches started in February 2012 and the finals took place on the Homecoming Day.
With the growing popularity of the ball game tournaments, a Ball Game Sub-committee was set up to make sure that the
tournaments are well taken care of.

OSA continued to work closely with Queen Elizabeth School (QES) in support of the development of our alma mater. In the QES
Alumni Mentorship Programme, we have 53 old students serving as mentors sharing their experience with 300 QES students.
The Kick-off Ceremony for the Programme was held on 15 October 2011.

In order to better coordinate the effort of our alumni on the School Camp improvement projects, OSA set up a School Camp
Sub-committee. The Sub-committee has started on surveying and fencing the boundary of the Camp, fixing the dormitory, and
planning to build a new road to access to the Camp. Theme camp and other activities were organized to highlight the education
functions of the Camp. The School will be celebrating the 50th Anniversary of the School Camp on 22 September 2012. Come
join the Celebration and see the School Camp for yourself.

After serving QES for 4 successful years, Principal Tong Kwok Keung will retire on 31 August, 2012. It has been a pleasurable
experience working with Principal Tong. Under the able leadership of Principal Tong, a number of initiatives proposed by OSA
were made possible, namely the 55th Anniversary fundraising campaign and the turning of Homecoming Day and ball game
tournaments into regular annual events. All these strengthen the relationship between QES and OSA. On behalf of OSA and in
my own name, | would like to express our heartfelt thanks to Principal Tong for his contributions.

OSA has been sponsoring the meaningful Social Service Project of QESOSA Secondary School (QOS) since its inception in 2004
to commemorate the QES Golden Jubilee. In 2011-12, QOS students organized two day trips for the elders and the differently-
abled persons in Tin Shui Wai. OSA alumni also supported the Career Exploration Day of QOS which was held on 12 May 2012
by serving as speakers and resource persons. This event is held once every 3 years with an aim to provide QOS students and
parents with the opportunity to learn about careers and professions of different fields.

EPO set up its first primary school in Tin Shui Wai back in 1992. In the 2012-13 school year, our 2 primary schools will be
celebrating their 20th Anniversary. | am pleased to report that in the past 2 decades, the EPO schools, supported by a team of
professional and devoted staff, have gained the trust of our parents and established their reputation in Tin Shui Wai. We pledge
that we will continue to provide quality education to the Tin Shui Wai community in the years to come.

In 2014, our alma mater will be celebrating its 60th Anniversary. The celebration ceremony and the gala dinner are planned to
be held in November 2014. | am sure that this is an event our old students are looking forward to. In the coming year, OSA will
work hand in hand with QES to prepare for the celebration. We need your support to make the event a success.

Sincerely,
TONG Sau Chai Henry (86FA)
Chairman



Message from QES Principal

Thoughts at random, fond memories

My recollections of the past four years as Principal at QES have been woven with
fond memories centered among the people | met - colleagues, students, alumni and
parents.

Whenever people asked me where | work, | often take pride in a reply saying that
at QES and go further to elaborate that it is a quality education school with quality
educated teachers and quality educated students.

As the school’s 60th Anniversary heralds in, QES is relatively young among the
prestigious schools in Hong Kong; however, it has made a name for itself since
its foundation years under the tender care and nurturing of our former visionary
principals and colleagues. Our prominent alumni working in different respectable
professions and in the civil service have manifested the school motto in their work performance and made valuable
contributions to society. Besides, for her school mission, school ethos, committed staff and graduates’ scholastic achievements,
the school is held in high esteem by members of the community and much sought after by parents who are eager to entrust
their children’s education to us. QES has always been a school where children are nurtured into young responsible adults with
admirable character and scholastic achievements.

Four years ago, | was highly privileged to have been appointed Principal of the school and honored to have been trusted by the
EDB to hold the helm of this renowned vessel. As QES is an established school with a glorious past, it is not without pressure for
me, as a baton-catcher in a relay race, to sustain the edge my predecessors have achieved in school development not to mention
scale new heights. As well-wished by my former colleagues and acquaintances, | truthfully enjoy working here with different
stakeholders, who have offered me their cooperation and support. Though there are hurdles that have to be straddled during
the course, | am grateful to them. Here, | hesitate to mention them individually by name as it will be utterly unfair to leave out or
overlook any one.

In the school, | have very devoted colleagues who are very hardworking. The senior managers are well experienced and helpful
in channeling my vision to the middle managers and getting them organized in making team effort. The middle managers
inclusive of the heads of subject departments and the leaders of functional teams have demonstrated good leadership in
leading their respective members in the implementation of the school development plan and subject programme plans and
ensuring the alignment of effort. The teachers are conscientious and enthusiastic about their duties, working with students’
welfare at heart.

The PTA of the school is well appreciated for their generous support in terms of finance and effort. They sponsor the scholarships
for students and the operation expenses of the school camp as well as the special learning programmes such as the school
orchestra. Their participation in school functions and service as volunteers on major school occasions have provided the school
with moral support.

The OSA deserves my heartfelt gratitude for its reciprocal contribution to the school. It effectively coordinates the old students,
integrate them and channel their expertise in helping with initiatives such as the Education Promotion Organization, the Alumni
Mentorship Programme, the Homecoming Day and the School Camp renovation work. Their reciprocating acts bear testimony
to the success of school education and manifestation of the school motto: Vos Parate Ut Serviates (Prepare yourself that you may
serve). Their strong sense of belonging to the school, pride in being graduates of QES, close ties among members of the same
Form Association as well as longitudinally among the different FAs, unstinting support to the school and their younger brothers
and sisters are all commendable.

Our students are all loveable. Though | often cherish the chance of visiting classes and conducting lessons, | couldn’t afford
the time due to the hectic administration work. Notwithstanding, | treasure every chance meeting them after lesson time on
campus and on major school functions. They have impressed me as well-mannered, intelligent, humble, modest, dynamic and
bright students. They take pride in their school and display confidence in their leadership and organization skills in serving their
peers and assuming duties as School Prefects, Big Brothers and Sisters, School Camp Wardens, House Captains, and others. They
are capable learners reaping pleasant results in pubic examinations and showing good organization skills and leadership, too.

The ancillary staff has also rendered invaluable support to maintaining the school’s tidiness and making systematic and
efficient seating arrangements for public examinations and major school functions. They are dedicated people and display
conscientiousness about work and care for students.

Besides people, there are occasions that imprint vivid memories on my mind.

On the first day of school in the first school year that | arrived, the school hall was still under renovation and thus not accessible
for the new school term school assembly. It would be inappropriate not to have a school assembly at the start of a new school
term, coupled with the appointment of a new principal. Arrangements were thus made immediately for the school assembly
to be conducted at the open playground. Students and teachers assembled and |, standing on a choir riser stand, addressed
the school. It should be the first time in recent school history to have an assembly conducted as such. Besides introducing
myself to the students, | elaborated on the ABC to success and advised them to Aim high, Balance work and play and make
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Message from QES Principal

Continued effort. The school hall renovation work was eventually completed in December. Had it not been for the contingency
arrangement, | would only be able to address the school in December, three months after the start of the new school term.

The school football pitch, a much admired infrastructure at QES and in Mongkok, was completely overhauled with the support
of the Architectural Services Department(Arch SD). Formerly covered in weeds and in a state of unwanted wear, the football
pitch became a pleasant place for student activities on work completion.

The tall trees on the school campus are aged more than twenty years. They have witnessed batches of students develop and
school development. Amidst the several tropical cyclones that hit the territory in the school year 2009-2010, quite a few very
tall trees yielded to the typhoons blown at gale force. They had to be felled eventually. It was disheartening to see them being
sawed and removed.

Another spectacular occasion was the celebration of the school’s 55th Anniversary. The multifarious events such as the
Homecoming Day, the 100-table Chinese Banquet, the unveiling of the School Commemorative Plaques, the Fiesta of Expression
and the Distinguished Alumni Talks were all successfully organized showcasing the collaborative effort of students, alumni,
parents and teachers.

The adverse weather conditions in the school year 2010-2011 were tests on our contingency planning. The Swimming Gala and
the Sports Day (Heats) had to be cancelled on site. Though reluctant, we had to call off the school functions in the interest of
students’ safety. We were thrown into a state of despair, as finding a fall-back date was generally impossible when it came to
booking of public sporting venues. Fortunately, we were blessed with the good news from the venue managers that respective
much sought after time slots were available for us to hold the functions. It was gratifying and amazing.

The power failure, caused by the underground faulty electricity supply cable, happened during the scorching summer months
was another unforgettable experience for all. We had to endure working, teaching or learning in oven-like classrooms. The piled
up heat, the stuffy air and the mounting discontent among students made the situation more unbearable. Perhaps our students
are spoilt having been able to enjoy the fruit of modern invention and getting intolerant of deprivation and inconvenience.

The completion of the refurbishment work at the School Annexe, down the drive-way, provides the school with much needed
space for implementation of the New Senior Secondary Curriculum as well as promotion of activities such as audio and visual
film recording. Again, the personnel of the ArchSD deserved our appreciation for their assistance in interior design.

I have been going at lengths with a recollection of memorable events which come to my mind like flashbacks in a film. | am
equally impressed by the effort and performance of our colleagues and students in many other events such as the Christmas
Concert, the Class Dance, the Cheering Teams, the Fiesta of Expression, the Homecoming Days, the Open Days, the Singing
Contests, the Forums, the Inter-GSS Debating Competitions, the School Camp and the FA Farewell Gatherings. Happy faces,
laughter, joy, fun and excitement are vivid in my memories.

On school campus, | enjoy watching our students engaging in learning while attending lessons and playing ball games on the
playground during recesses and after school hours. Their enthusiasm and total involvement impress me. It is pleasing to note
how well our students behave on hearing the ringing of the school bell signifying the beginning of a lesson. They immediately
wrap up their ball games and walk swiftly back to their respective classrooms. Our school Discipline Committee is highly
effective.

The implementation of the New Senior Secondary Curriculum and the introduction of the HK Diploma of Secondary Education
(HKDSE) in recent years have posed great challenge to the school administrators, teachers, students and their parents. All need
to adapt to the change and map out strategies to cope with the new teaching syllabus, the examination requirement, the
school-based assessment and the teaching time constraint. The school year 2011-2012, being the double cohort year, found
our S7 students and S6 students busy preparing themselves for the last HKAL Examination and the first HKDSE Examination
respectively. Thanks to our colleagues’ dedication and professional handling of duties, students’ anxiety is seen eased and
students get well prepared for the public examination.

As the School Camp will be celebrating its 50th Anniversary in September 2012, planning work has been under way to improve
on the infrastructure and mark the school camp boundary. Thanks are due to those who have been actively involved inclusive of
the OSA, the PTA, the Old Warden Association, the CWA and colleagues.

At the close of the school year 2011-2012, the school draws up its next 3-year School Development Plan. Our major concerns
are (a) to enhance teachers’ effectiveness in facilitating students’ academic pursuit and whole person development and (b) to
nurture students into confident and self-directed learners. Students will be nurtured into learners with TOP skills and eventually
become top students with an enhanced performance in academic pursuits and whole person development contributing to
making QES a top school. The TOP skills include the practice of Target setting, Opportunities seizing and Preparedness fostering.

At the school year end, | shall be leaving QES on retirement, after years of hard work. | embrace the opportunities that it offers
me in taking a respite, enriching myself, charting a new course and enjoying life. | treasure the experience and joy that working
at QES has given me and the friendship that has been made with our colleagues, students, alumni and parents that | have the
privilege to meet. Fond memories will forever be imprinted on my mind.
In closing, | thank QES for having provided me with opportunities to practise my education philosophy and sincerely wish that
our school will forever be achieving in providing quality education to our future generations.
TONG Kwok Keung
4 Principal



Queen Elizabeth School Old Students' Association
Executive Committee and Other Officials 2011-2012

Honorary Advisor: Dr. TONG Wai Ki (1958)
Dr. WONG Tai Wai, David (1963)

Mr.  SHUM Man Ching (1965)

Mr.  TONG Wai Lop, Philip (1974)

Chairman: ¥ Mr. TONG Sau Chai, Henry (1986)
Vice Chairman: * Mr. LAU SiuKi, Kevin (1976)
* Ms CHING Wai Ming, Jasmine (1981)

Honorary Secretary: * Mr. MAK Chi Shing, Matthew (1994)
Honorary Treasurer: * Mr. CHEUNG Kwan, Eric (1977)
Committee Member: Mrs. TSOI LAl Yuet Sum, Susanna (1959)
Mr.  MOK Kwai Sang (1962)

Mr.  CHEUNG Kau Wan (1963)

* Mr. KWAN SekYiu (1969)

Mr.  LEE Kwong Bill, Andrew (1969)

Mrs. LEE LEUNG Yuet Ngor, Susanne (1969)

* Mr. TAMWing Oi (1969)

Mr. SO Wing Chi, Stanley (1970)

* Dr. YUENKin Sun (1970)

Ms.  KWOK Wai Hing, Winnie (1971)

Ms. NG Pik Lin, Connie (1971)

* Mr. CHIN Kwok Keung (1973)

* Mr. CHAN Chung (1975)

* Dr. LAM Siu Keung (1978)

Ms  CHAN Qi Lin, Irene (1979)

* Mr. CHUNG Chi Cheung (1981)

Mr.  CHOY Boon Leung, Billy (1984)

Ms. LAM Man Yuk (1986)

* Dr. LAU Siu Fai, Stanley (1986)

Dr. LUIWing Hong, Eric (1986)

Mr. LI Hiu Fai, Huggins (1988)

Mr.  MA Hon Shing (1988)

Mr.  KWOK Siu Cheong, Simon (1998)

Ms  TAM Nga Kei, Kate (1998)

* Mr. LEUNGTai Hong, Steven (1992)

Mr.  TONG Chi Ping (1995)
Mr.  WONG Ho Tseung, Alan (1999)
Ms  MAK Sze Man, Clara (2003)
QES SMC Representative:  Mrs. TSOI LAl Yuet Sum, Susanna (1959)
Ms.  CHING Wai Ming, Jasmine (1981)
Legal Advisor: Mr.  CHAN Kin Hoi, Allen (1969)
Auditor: Mr.  CHEUNG Chiu Fan (1970)

* Executive Committee Members
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1985
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Form Association Coordinators

Lee Hay Yue

Chu Chi Fun

Ho Chung Nin
Lee Kwan Wai

Ng Kwan Mo
Poon Woon Ching
Wong Yuen Ching
Mok Kwai Sang
Chow Tung Shan
Lam Tak Fong
Hon Wai Lam
Chan Ting Kai

Lui Sung Yee
Poon Ching Han
Yeung Po Yiu
Chow Ping Yan
Kwan Sek Yiu
Tong Bik Yee
Kwok Wai Hing
Ng Pik Lin

Wong Chun Por
Chin Kwok Keung
Ng Pik Mei

Chan Chung

Tam Yuet Har
Cheung Kwan
Leung Wai Ha
Chan Shuk Kam
Lam Fong Moy
So Hon Ching
Wong Yuk Loi
Ching Wai Ming
Cheng Shu Kwan
Ng Wing Ho
Tsang Chi Wai
Mak Kam Wo
Wong Lai Sheung
Tong Sau Chai
Wong Sze Ho

REFF
REE
EEN
ANk
FEBER
PREE(E
BRE
EEHE
BHsE
e )
kDb
BEEE
FREIH
REE
EFERK
gz 4=k
REW
BRE
BRE
SR
BRNE
MITHE
s
220
Bt
ROKE
BEHE

28N

= EE

¢

B S
- @ %
RV =

1988
1989
1990
1990
1991
1992
1992
1993
1994
1994
1994
1995
1996
1997
1998
1999
2000
2001
2001
2002
2002
2003
2003
2004
2004
2005
2005
2006
2006
2007
2007
2007
2008
2008
2009
2009
2010
2012

Li Hiu Fai

Lam Siu Kei
Chan Hung
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Young Koon Hay
Man Kin Cho

Ng Oi Suen
Wong San Keung
Ho Yu Leung
Mak Chi Shing
Mau Yuk Hung
Lee Tak Wui
Chan ChiWa
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Kwok Siu Cheong
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Yiu Kin Man

Lam Wang
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Fan Ching Pak
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Chan Kwan To
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Lau Him
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QESOSA Activities

2011 OSA AGM & Annual Dinner (27 August 2011)

The QESOSA AGM & Annual Dinner was held on 27 August 2011 at Regal Kowloon Hotel. It has become part of the
tradition that we have the AGM and Annual Dinner on the last Saturday of August. This year about 250 alumni and

guests joined us and shared the happiness of the evening.

Our alumni are so involved
in the games

Congratulation to the winners

A toast to QES ; of the Lucky Draw

QES Alumni Mentorship Programme 2011-2012

The QES Alumni Mentorship Programme aims to help students understand their
own abilities and potential with a view to planning for future studies/careers, to
widen students’ horizons and enable to have a better grasp of the paths to their
future studies/careers and enhance the cohesiveness between the School and the
Alumni in a spirit of mutual help and support.

Since its inception in 2007, OSA has been supporting the Mentorship Programme

The Kick-off Ceremony for the senior form students. In 2011-2012, 53 alumni served as mentors to 300
students from S4 and S5.

The Kick-off Ceremony of the Programme was held on 15 October 2011. Mentors and mentees made use of the
occasion for ice-breaking and to know one another better.



QESOSA Activities

QES Homecoming Day 2012

The Homecoming Day was held on 17 March 2012. Principal Tong was the guest of honour of the Welcoming
Ceremony. Over 100 alumni and guests joined the event.
The Day was packed with exciting events, namely, OSA Ball Games Tournament Finals, folk dance, campus tour

and “A Camp Day in School”.

Principal Tong and Mr. Henry
Tong addressing guests at the
Welcoming Ceremony

Folk Dance
= W

QOS Career Exploration Day

The Career Exploration Day organized by QESOSA Secondary
School was held on 12 May 2012. Our alumni supported the
event by serving as speakers and resource persons.

p— | TESTERE TS,
Mr. Tong Sau Chal Henry (86FA) serves as speaker sharing |
his work experience with the studentf"’”‘“‘"

w
Mr. Mak Chi Shmg,_Matthew (94FA) serves
as resource person answermg career re/ared
questions of OOS students e




QESOSA Activities

Social Service Project 2011-2012 FBEf7E)

A continuation of the Social Service Project (Z&£4TH)) in commemoration of the Golden Jubilee of Queen
Elizabeth School in 2004, the Social Service Project of QESOSA Secondary School (QOS) has come to its eighth
year of operation. The Social Service Project is a meaningful event in a sense that it is not merely a service to the
community, but also a valuable learning experience for
the participating volunteers.

In 2011-12, 2 major activities were organized:

B - SEHELIEE

40 QOS students and 20 BTCFS Yeung Yat Lam Memorial
School (YYL) students together with 46 elders from Pok
Oi Hospital Jockey Club Care & Attention Home went to
visit the Hong Kong Heritage Museum on 25 February

2012. There, they visited two exhibitions - "Applauding

to Hong Kong Pop Legend: Roman Tam" and "Virtuosity
and Innovation — The Masterful Legacy of Lam Kar Sing". Prior to
visiting the Museum, the group enjoyed a sumptuous lunch at
L'hotel Nina et Convention Centre.

K& - NRFERSBEER®
Members of SAHK Tin Yiu Workshop (a workshop for persons
who are physically and mentally challenged due to neurological
impairment) rarely have opportunities to enjoy activities outside
of the Workshop.

On 17 March 2012, students of QOS and YYL brought the
45 members of the Workshop to have lunch at Kowloon
Bay International Trade & Exhibition. Afterwards, they went
to tour the Chi Lin Nunnery. All of them had a wonderful
day!

Y

Coming Activities
22 September 2012: QES School Camp 50th Anniversary
16 March 2013: QES Homecoming Day

November 2014: QES 60th Anniversary Celebration




Report of QESOSA Ball Game Sub-committee

This year two ball game tournaments - the Football Tournament and the Basketball Tournament — were organized.
The preliminary matches started in February 2012 and the finals were played at the QES Homecoming Day on 17
March 2012.

Football Tournament

A total of 16 teams enrolled in the Football Tournament.

The teams were divided into 4 groups:

Group A - 79FA; FC06; TYL (07FA); 08FA
Group B - #BAR SEH#E £ A (70sFA); 80FA; 94&95FA; 99-02FA
Group C - 81FA; 91FA; 04FA; 05FA

Group D - 89FA; 98FA; 02FA; i EE(07FA)

Champion 99-02FA
1st Runner-up  80FA

2nd Runner-up 98FA

Wimmim
'2nd Runner-up - Te
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Report of QESOSA Ball Game Sub-committee

Basketball Tournament

A total of 11 teams enrolled in the Basketball Tournament.

They were divided into 2 groups:

Group A - 80FA; 81FA; Post 90FA; 95FA Zero; 95FA; 03FA
Group B — 89FA; 93, 92 & 88FA; 97, 99-01FA; 02FA; 07FA

Champion 97,99-01FA

1st Runner-up  95FA Zero
2nd Runner-up 03FA

ms taking @ group photo
h JW

REEN v

. EE "
tTeam 02FA Wiiuis s, Team 07FA s B K2
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Report of QESOSA School Camp Sub-committee

School Camp Activities

1.

. Award for Young People Bronze Level Expeditions Courses

. 1st Theme Camp “Star Gazing”

. A Camp Day in School (2nd round)

School Camp 50th Anniversary Preparation Work Group 1st Meeting initiated by the School
Date: 25 November 2011 (Fri)

) L@ SCHOOL CAMP
New Memory Creation Day w COBEN TUBILEE
Date: 4 December 2011 (Sun) =

THEME CAMP SERIES

for S4 wardens in January-March 2012 and S3 WiTs in March-April 2012
A Camp Day in School (1st round)
Date: 17 March 2012 (Sat)

Date: 13-15 April 2012 (Fri-Sun)

Date: 5 July 2012 (Thu)




Report of QESOSA School Camp Sub-committee

School Camp Maintenance

1. Tree care activity by the Arboriculture Society of
Hong Kong on 2, 25 January 2012

2. New dormitory roof and stairs repaired in early
2012

3. Survey on boundary and fencing work started in
May 2012

4. Building a new road access to camp

Commemorative Booklet to be
distributed on 22 September 2012

Interviews conducted with

1. Pioneers, including Mr. David Tam, Mr. Lee Hung
Cheong, Mr. Wu Ming Ko

2. Old teachers, including Mr. Poon Wai Tong, Mr. Ip
Tung Chun, Mr. Szeto Siu Man, Mr. Mak Chuen Chi,
Mr. Lee Chi Sum

3. Old students, including Mr. Arthur Shek, Mr. Gary
Cheung, Mr. Simon Chau, Mr. Rimsky Yuen, Mr. Ben
Cheung

Upcoming Events

e-w
@ SCHOOL CAMP

GOLDEN JUBILEE

SINCE 1962

1. Launch of school camp website

WWW . escamp . org

2 _‘KwEsmrt the “ﬂcﬁoof Camp ‘T‘uncf’

3. ScﬁoofCam_p Gofdén Jubilee Ceféﬁmnon
Date: 22 Seytsmber 2012

% Gonara TSl SroLsEn JUBILES

{
Mr. Sz__e_&Slu Man (Iefr) and
MrPoon Wai Tong (rlght)
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Overseas Chapters - Australia

Queen Elizabeth School Old Students’ Association
New South Wales, Australia

2011-2012 Committee Members :

President: Tam Hin Cheung Executive Committee :
Vice President : Yam Yat San
Ronald Lee
Lui Kei
Treasurer : Miranda Wong
Social Convenor: JohnTse
Betty Yick
Secretary : Shirley Sham

Viola Ho
Anthony Hui
Benjamin Lau
Ivy Lau
Joseph Li
Sam Siu
Joseph Wong
Betty Yung

2011 Annual Dinner

Our yearly dinner has always been one of the most welcomed and supported events and this year was no

exception.

The QES OSA NSW Australia Chapter 2011 Annual Dinner was held on Saturday 3 September 2011 at Fook Yuen
Seafood Restaurant. A total of 38 members and family members turned up for this fun event.

This annual dinner provided great opportunities for us to catch up with one another - as some of us do not have

chances to get together during the year.

To maintain our tradition, apart from enjoying a great Chinese meal, there was also a lucky draw with prizes being

kindly donated by the Executive Committee members.

Once again, we were lucky to have the presence of Tam Sir and his lovely wife, Mrs. Yolanda Tam.

Another happy and enjoyable dinner for all!

Our Next Event

2012 Annual Dinner and 2012 annual picnic will be held later this year.




Overseas Chapters - British Columbia, Canada

Queen Elizabeth School Old Students’ Association
British Columbia, Canada

Warm regards to all our QES friends from the QESOSA BC Chapter (the Vancouver Chapter). If you happen to visit
Vancouver, you are welcome to contact us through any one of the directors:

Name Email address
Ellen Ip (Lam Kwan Hei) ellen.ip@hotmail.com
Norman Lo (Lo Man Hoi) norm_lo@hotmail.com
Heidi Tsang (Tsang Hing Yee) tsang6ca@yahoo.ca
Kitty Yue (Chong Oi Lim) yue2448@shaw.ca
Miranda Yeung (Leung Shuk Mei) mirandayeung@hotmail.com
Wendy Liu (Liu Sheung Oi) wendysoliu@yahoo.com
Cathy Wong (Wong Kit Fun) cathywong@shaw.ca

¥ Mid-Autumn Festival 207 | "/r -
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Overseas Chapters - British Columbia, Canada
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Overseas Chapters - Ontario, Canada

Queen Elizabeth School Old Students’ Association
Ontario, Canada

2012 Board of Directors
President: Ivy Yan (71FA) Treasurers: Roger Kwan (78FA)
Past President: Barbara Yang (78FA) Michael Ngai (68FA)
Vice President: James SK.Tang (64FA) ~ Convener: Karen Kwok (93FA)
Secretary: Chan Chi-Hung (65FA) ~ Webmaster: Jerry Liu (68FA)

Message from the President of QESOSA Ontario

On the one hand, it is such an honour to be able to serve our
alumni in the region; on the other hand, | feel challenged
by this important role. Our past Presidents have done
such amazing jobs that it would be very difficult for me to
measure up to them. Fortunately, | had the assurance from
our advisors, our board members, and Barbara, our past
President, that they would support me whenever it was
needed. This helped put my mind at ease.

Looking back, the year 2011 was a very busy one. We
had many activities, both formal and informal. Many of
these activities were organized with the aim to expand

the participation and involvement of our members. Our
communication and network facilities have been enhanced to allow more ‘up-
to-date’ modes of interaction. | suggest that you continue to use our blog and
website, and make them a media where we can exchange ideas and share
thoughts.

In 2012, | see that we will continue to thrive with the same goals. QESOSA
Ontario is very much your organization. We need your support, involvement,
and participation. If you can help out, please let us know. If you have any special needs, and any suggestion in terms
of activities, events, or functions, we would love to hear from you. Please do not hesitate to contact myself, any one
of our board members, or your FA representative.

We have planned a series of activities for this year. Due to the overwhelming response last year, the Spring Lunch
and Talk returned this year. On April 28, we had a talk given by our very own Roger Kwan. And, of course in the fall,
tentatively planned for October 27, we will have our AGM. More details will come forth in our next newsletter. Stay

tuned!
Thank you and wishing you a very joyous and prosperous 2012!

Looking forward to seeing you in the functions planned for this year!
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Report on our Spring Event — April 28, 2012
by vy Yan (71FA)

Our Spring Lunch and Talk was successfully held on April 28, 2012. Almost 30 people attended. Our own Roger
Kwan, CGA, delivered 2 very engaging talks on "How to prioritize RRSP, TFSA & RESP to achieve your financial goals
and tax savings" and "How should baby boomers strategize their investments for a secured retirement". Roger first
explained the financial tools available for tax and financial planning and saving, the purpose of these tools, the
advantages and disadvantages of each of them and under different situations, how these tools should be prioritized
when approaching retirement. After the delicious lunch, we then actually went through a couple of case studies.
We reviewed the financial situations of 2 couples. With a relatively small audience, Roger was able to generate a
very interactive and interesting dialogue with the audience. Under his facilitation, their characteristics and risks
were identified. Among laughters, and in humorous and lively discussion, we gained helpful knowledge on the
tools available and what strategies we should use in order to secure a financially stable retirement. On behalf of the
association, | wish to thank Roger for providing his expertise and insight in this area. | also wish to thank Jerry for
providing the technical equipment and AV system, making the presentation that much more fun. Overall, this event

was enjoyed by all.

?Rc_)gg_r_' Kwan,CGAYdelivered a talk inour
Spring Lunchand Talk event
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Queen Elizabeth School Old Students’ Association
United States of America

2011-2013 Board of Directors

President: Crystal Lee Milton crysleewk@yahoo.com

Vice President : Peter Poon petertpoon@yahoo.com
Treasurer: Gavin Chan gchan@yahoo.com
Secretary : Helios Tsoi helios@cs.stanford.edu

N. Cal. Social Activities Director : Toni Ying tfying5@yahoo.com

S. Cal. Social Activities Director : Keith Cho keith_1012@yahoo.com
Director of Information Technology : Mandick Wong mandick_wong@yahoo.com
Membership Director : Alex Wong alexsswong812@yahoo.com

We welcome QES graduates to join the Association.
If you are interested, please email us at membership@qesaausa.com.

To browse our website, go to http://www.gesaausa.com
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Class of 1956
Shuet Keung Leung
Kenneth Tse
George Wu

Class of 1957
Robert Ip
Donald Lam
Wing Chee Lam
Benjamin Leung
Lap Poon Leung
Lok Lin
Edward Ng

Class of 1958
Arnold Chow
Kathleen Lau
Frank Wu

Class of 1959
David Lee
Louisa Leung
Chua Lin
Jonathan Leung
Juliana Leung
Herbert Lo
Ivy Mok
Yun Shum
Joseph Tang
Steven Wat

Class of 1960
Roy Chan
Keith Cho
Teresa Cho
Allan Cheung
Ken Chong
Bertha Lee
Yiu Koon Leung
Shelly Kan
Paul Pang
Peter Poon
Katherine Tan
Nelson Tsang
Grace Wei

Class of 1961
Jean Lo
Dennis Wong
Tin Chee Wong

Class of 1962
Clifford Cheng
David Chui
Benedict Choy
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Louisa L. Choy
Paul Hui

Esther Lai
Kwok Wah Lee
Anthony Leung
Sing Fook Lo
Lui Lai Mi Man
Tak Hung Ning
Jo Pak

Edward Sun
Samuel Tsui

Kin Wah Wong
Roger Wong
Dorothy Lam Woo
Vivie Young

Class of 1963
Katherine Lau

Katherine Paltrowitz

Joseph Woo
Pauline Yen
Rosy Yau

Class of 1964
Savio Lee
Philip Tai
Daniel Tam
Susan Wong
Wilson Wong

Class of 1965
Peter Cheung
Anita Chu
Andrew Dea
Christina Kwong
Dennis Lee
Susan Pan

Class of 1966
Richard Ho
Wing Hui
John Lam
Rita Lee
Gregory Ng
David Szeto

Class of 1967
Raphael Che

Class of 1968
Henry Chan
Chow Ling Chang
Angie Chin
Jack Lam
Rina Lau
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Connie Lee

Edwin Lo

Sai-Ping Tacconelli
Agnes Wesler
Tina Wesler
Benton Wong
Paul Wong

Class of 1969
Julia Lai
Rita Lam
Diana Lau
Doris Tse
Natalie Wong
Alex Wong
Katherine Wong

Class of 1970
Hayley Chai
Lan Yee Chan
Isabella Chung
Lai Yee Chung
ToniYing

Class of 1971
Lucia Hui
Peter Kwok
Luen Chau Li
Yok Kuen Lui
For Shing Lui
Bernice Ng
Beth Pao
Joyce Yau

Class of 1973
ChiWo Chung
Brenda Leung

Class of 1975
Choy Pik Chiu
Shung Kuen Lam
Vicky Law
Albert Leung

Class of 1978
Kai Leung Cheung

Class of 1986
Crystal Lee Milton

Class of 1988
Gavin Chan
Helios Tsoi
Mandick Wong
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In Memory of Mr. Terry McC. Chamberlain (1923-2012)

Remembering Mr. Terry Chamberlain
by Arthur Hinton

| first met Mr. Chamberlain in 1955 when he arrived in Hong Kong to join the staff of Queen
Elizabeth School.

Mr. Cheong Wai Fung, the Principal of QES, asked me to meet him and to see that he settled
down in the hotel to which he had been allocated until he could find government quarters.
In fact | did not need to do more than welcome him as his elder brother, who worked in the
Public Works Department, was there to meet him. | invited him to my home with his wife
and children for lunch a few days later and thereafter we became good friends, a friendship
which lasted long after we had left Hong Kong.

Mr. Chamberlain soon proved to be an excellent teacher of Mathematics and a valuable
colleague who established friendly relationships with both students and colleagues. A keen
hockey player and for many years a stalwart of the Hong Kong hockey team, he introduced

A Rl hockey to the school and soon recruited an enthusiastic team of hockey players. He was not
EfQEs‘f,m937ﬁp7o. only a gifted teacher and sportsman but an outstanding educator, concerned about the

development of his students as people, not only as students who passed their examinations.
After a few years in QES Mr. Chamberlain was transferred to Northcote Training College (later renamed College of
Education), but then in 1967 he returned to QES as Principal when | was transferred to be Principal of Northcote. |
was sad at leaving QES but was delighted that he was to take my place, knowing that the school was in good hands. |
was disappointed when only three years later he was moved from QES to be the Principal of Sir Robert Black College
of Education, yet this had fruitful results for the Colleges. Thanks to our eagerness to co-operate and our friendship
with the Principal of Grantham College of Education, Mr. Kwok Wai Man, also a former teacher at QES, we were able
to introduce valuable improvements in the Colleges, particularly in the method of selecting students. We then did
this jointly instead of each College conducting its own separate selection procedure. Moreover, in our meetings in
the Education Department we were able to speak with one voice, having decided beforehand on our policy. After
Mr. Chamberlain and later | retired we remained in close touch. He and his wife stayed with us in Vienna and we with
them in England and later, when he became ill, | was able to visit him a few times. Mr. Chamberlain contributed much
to education in Hong Kong and, through his personality, enriched the lives of those who came in contact with him. |
am grateful to have had the privilege of knowing him.

In Memory of Mr. T. McC. Chamberlain
by Ng Kam Tong Laurence (61FA)
| was one of those students who did not have the privilege to have Mr. Chamberlain as a teacher in any classes

throughout our six years in QES from 1957 to 1963 (those of us in Form 2A, 3A, 4A, 5A, Lower 6B, and Upper 6B).
Nevertheless, Mr. Chamberlain was well respected among us.

It was a well known fact that Mr. Chamberlain was not only systematic and methodical in his teachings, he was
also very patient, always focused on the good quality aspects of his students and gave them his whole-hearted
encouragements. He would generously give partial credits for unsolved mathematics exam problems for trying. It
was said that he would give students some points for just drawing a circle.

As mentioned by Max that Mr. Chamberlain sincerely cared about not only the academic developments of his
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students, but also their extra-curricular activities. He started the Student Astronomy and Meteorology Club. In a
small corner of the school bulletin board, he regularly posted weekly weather forecasts including wind directions
and radar reports to arouse student interest.

Mr. Chamberlain was tall, handsome and masculine in his physical appearance. However, he was a very gentle,
polite and humble human being. Regardless of if he knew you or not, he always greeted everyone with a warm and
unpretentious smile. On one of the excursions he organized to the Royal Observatory, he accidentally dropped onto
the floor a piece of equipment which he was explaining to his students. Although the equipment was not damaged,
he immediately apologized to the official in front of the students. These were his exact words, “I have disgraced
myself for not being more careful. Please forgive me for my clumsiness.”’

In those days, we had our final exams at the end of June every year. After the exams and before the report cards
were being given out, there was a two-week period that the students were on self study while the teachers were
busy marking the exam papers. To keep the students in good spirit and engage them in healthy physical exercises,
Mr. Chamberlain always took upon himself the extra work in organizing soccer matches among the classes. He acted
as the referee for every game.

You could not help feeling a pain deep in your heart seeing Mr. Chamberlain running continuously, game after game,
under the scorching summer sun. His tall features all covered with sweat from head to toe. | just could not stand on
the sideline and watch him working so hard to the brink of exhaustion for the good of his students. He appreciated
it when | offered to relieve him as the referee for some of the games.

In spite of his overpowering physical features, he was exceptionally kind and mellow at heart. Once he ran into
a group of four or five students gambling in card games after school hours. Instead of scolding them, he in no
uncertain terms explained diplomatically to them that gambling was a violation of school rules and could have
serious consequences. After getting their words that they would do no such things again, Mr. Chamberlain also
assured them that they did not need to worry about that particular instance, as he would not report it to the school
by treating it as only their first and last violation.

I have an ever-lasting prominent impression of Mr. Chamberlain. It was our school speech day. The Governor of
Hong Kong Sir Robert Black was at the school giving the speech and presenting prizes to the top students. Mr.
Chamberlain was helping in passing out the prizes. Here stood a tall, handsome and masculine teacher dressed in
his black university scholar gown lined with snow white fur.

Mr T. McC. Chamberlain — A Caring and Inspiring Teacher

by Max Wong (61FA)

On a cold QES school day in 1960, our chemistry teacher was absent, and a tall, dark and handsome English
gentleman took his place. As soon as he came into the classroom, he announced: “Mr Chan is ill today. | will
be looking after you for this period. I'll let you do your own work. Meanwhile, you can ask me any question on
mathematics.” That marked the beginning of the first time | encountered Mr Chamberlain closely. Of course, | had
seen Mr Chamberlain before in school, but always at a distance. Anyway, as a 14-year old student hardly able to utter
a complete sentence in English and not exactly known for any outstanding achievement, academic or otherwise, |
would be far too intimidated to talk to any teacher who did not know me, let alone to a “gwailo”. However, on this day,
maybe it was because of his mild and friendly manner, or maybe it was his beautifully enunciated English, or maybe
it was his smile, | picked up the courage to ask him a question. In those days, | had a passion for Euclidean geometry
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and of course | would ask the one problem | thought was the toughest and would show off my special way of solving
it. He was extremely patient with my pidgin English and listened really attentively to every point | made until he
fully understood what | was doing. With a smile, he complimented my efforts. Then, bit by bit, he told me why some
of my assumptions were wrong, and how those led to wrong conclusions. | was stupefied by the speed with which
he found the errors in what | thought a profound and rigorous proof. The ensuing discussion was humbling for me,
however, | was very much encouraged by his kind and generous commendations.

The following year, we were confronted with the first big academic hurdle - the School Certificate Examination. |
was blessed to have Mr Chamberlain as our mathematics teacher. (I also learned that several of the girls in my class
did not really like mathematics, but took the subject because of Mr Chamberlain’s striking handsomeness. To the
disappointment of many, he grew a big beard which covered up much of his good looks later that year!) Handsome
or not, he was one hell of a teacher! He was exceptionally lucid in his explanations, always trying to arouse our
interest by drawing analogies to everyday events and to consolidate our understanding by representing the
mathematical concept with a diagram. (To this day, | still practise these good habits of his in my lectures.) Even on a
boring subject like stock and shares and interest rates, he would make it vivacious and colourful!

During that year, together with some other teachers, Mr Chamberlain established the QES Science Club. | was
keen to join several of the sections including Astronomy and Meteorology, both led by Mr Chamberlain. It was
during that time | heard someone saying that Mr Chamberlain was once the Deputy Director of the Observatory. |
never confirmed with him on that, but after consulting with Mr Hinton who was not too sure about that either, we
concluded that must be the time right after the war when he was still serving in the army. Regardless, somehow, Mr
Chamberlain managed to borrow from somewhere a high-power reflective telescope for us to view the heavenly
bodies. (Later, under his supervision, we actually made one ourselves.) The excitement of a bunch of teenage
students seeing for the first time the surface of Jupiter, or the details of the rings around Saturn could hardly be
contained. | still remember when Mr Chamberlain explained to us that the image of the Andromeda Galaxy we were
viewing at the time was in fact its image approximately two and a half million years ago, | was struck with such an
aura of mystery that | felt completely lost in a daze, bewildered by the incomprehensible vastness of the Universe.
We spent many, many late nights in the football field gazing at and learning about the planets, the stars, and the
galaxies. He also spent a few weekends taking us to visit the Hong Kong Royal Observatory in Tsim Sha Tsui. Besides
academic work, Mr Chamberlain was also a keen sportsman, having great enthusiasm for (field) hockey and cricket.
(He even gave me a few tips in boxing once!)

The year after the School Cert Exam found us all facing another big hurdle - matriculation. We did not have Mr
Chamberlain for mathematics any more, but his care for our learning continued to touch us. At the end of our Form
Lower 6, he volunteered to spend the summer with us giving us tutorials on calculus and analytic geometry. In
those days, it was every parent's dream to get his/her son into medical school in Hong Kong. My parents were no
exception. However, the tutorials that summer changed my mind. In spite of my parents' wish, | totally turned away
from biological sciences, and took up mathematical sciences for my career instead. Today, 50 years later, mathematics
remains the prime tool for my scientific research and my interest in it is still as fervent!

I saw Mr Chamberlain for the last time in 1966 just before | left Hong Kong for England. He was about to take up his
post in Northcote Training College. He explained to me at length on the education system in England. Even though |
never saw him again, for over 45 years, whenever | thought of my old school days, Mr Chamberlain would be one of
the first teachers that came to my mind. It is very sad for me to hear that he had passed away. To me, he was more
than a great teacher; he was an inspiring figure, be that in or out of the classroom. His unparalleled dedication to the
education of his students will remain deeply imprinted in my heart, and no doubt, in the hearts of many as well.
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Fifty Years
by Henry Lee (61FA)

Fifty years is half a century. It was about this time, half a century ago, that we received our Hong Kong School
Certificates — all 127 of us, constituting the class of 1961 (61FA), Queen Elizabeth School. We reached a major turning
point in our lives. Less than half stayed on for two more matriculation years leading to university. Others went on to
vocational or professional training, before joining the work force. Still others started working right away. That was
a time when farewells at the Kai Tak Airport, for the lucky few embarking on studies overseas, were fairly frequent
events. The farewell scenes on board the S.S. President Cleveland and S.S. President Wilson were most unforgettable.
The romance of friends sailing across the Atlantic, to the far away New World, cast lasting memories on our
impressionable young minds.

The Class of 61 is now mostly retired grandparents. They have left their marks in life-long professional careers, as
academics, and as leaders of business, industry, and government services. They are scattered all over the world. Sadly,
a few have passed away. For ten days in November, 2011, some of us gathered in Hong Kong for our 50th anniversary
reunion. It was an experience of a life time. It certainly warrants a brief account for all, especially those who were not
able to attend all or part of the activities.

The Reunion Week kicked off on November 2nd, with a lunch at the New Century Plaza, right next to QES. There was
a good attendance of about 40, in an electrified atmosphere filled with the excitement of lost friends seeing each
other again for the first time since school, and of old friends simply not seeing each other frequently enough. Yelling
of old nicknames filled the room; there was so much catching up on the past time.

A short walk to QES, through the soccer field back-gate, followed. Camera clicking intensified on the way, as we tried
to capture the look of our school today. Memories of our youth of yesteryears gradually emerged. The two Assistant
Principals, Mr. Tam and Mr. Tse, and the Career Mistress, Mrs. Liu, together with other staff members, gave us a
welcome with the full treatment, which included a commentated video of today’s QES, as well as archived pictures
featuring most of us. Shouts like “THAT’S ME, third one left on the second row!” were repeatedly yelled out many
times, with the same teenage passion and enthusiasm of fifty years ago. Look at those handsome lads with their full
heads of hair, and the pretty girls with not a blemish on their faces. Yes indeed, memories are made of these. The visit
was concluded with a fully guided tour of the school, the new wing, the new facilities, the whole works ......

In the evening, small groups gathered for an intimate dinner. These were precious moments, especially for those who
would not be able to attend the main event coming up on November 4th.

Thursday November 3rd greeted us with beautiful weather, giving us a perfect day for our outing to Lamma Island.
Most of the 30 of us made the two-hour walking tour from Yung Shue Wan to Sok Ku Wan, where we had an excellent
seafood lunch at the famous Rainbow Restaurant. While the majority stayed for a tour of the Lamma Fisherfolk’s
Village, which is highly interesting and educational, a few rushed back to town for a“mahjong tournament”.

The big day finally came. Friday November 4th started with a Yaumati Form 1 Reunion Lunch at the Commissioners
Club of the Scout Association of Hong Kong. There were only a few new faces, as most had gone on to QES after
Yaumati. The 35 in attendance pretty much had an encore of the lunch two days ago, with the same excitement and
enthusiasm.

Soon after the lunch, people started moving straight to the Shatin Jockey Club. It didn’t take long for the mahjong
tables to fill up. The video and slide shows ran non-stop. The wine started to flow. Music of the early sixties filled
the rooms, only to be interrupted by the karaoke songbirds. The evening was informal but elegant, structured yet
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congenial. The resolution to make a commemorative video was quickly adopted. The speeches were short and
heartfelt. After fifty years, fifty of us had a hell of a party.

As the cliché goes: Never in the history of QES 61FA had so many owe so much to so few. These so few are: Brenda
Cheng, Y.K. Chan, Robert Ho, Robin Luk, Ko Yuk Yee, Nancy Lau, Susan Leung, Diana Chan, Wong Wah Kay, and others
whom we might have missed or who simply worked behind the scene.

Y.K. and Mimi Chan enriched the reunion programme by arranging a 52 ft. yacht for a boat ride on Sunday, retracing
our canoe trip in the summer of 1961. The veterans of that pioneering excursion of so long ago, and the people
taking the upcoming Sanya-Vietnam cruise, were invited to the Chans’ residence Saturday evening, for dinner and
pre-trip warm-up and planning. No more needs to be said about their extraordinary hospitality.

The half-day boat trip was every bit as adventurous as our seven-day canoe trip in the summer of 1961. The open
sea was rough, and it was probably the last chance of the season for such a trip. Dr. Muk Noong Cheng provided the
most helpful and important tips on sea-sickness. Passing through the Geopark rock formations was an eye-opener -
something we had missed while struggling to manoeuver our 12 ft. canoes back then.

For several months before the sail-date, the Sanya-Vietham cruise had also run into rough waters. The local travel
agency was incredibly incompetent, uncooperative and bordering on unethical. But then, all it takes is for none other
than our own 7-distinction girl Brenda Cheng to arrive Hong Kong a little earlier to team up with Mimi Chan, add a
few spoonfuls of the old QES spirit, and sort things out nicely for everyone.

The day in Sanya was rainy. But by then a few drops of water wouldn’t have been an issue anymore. The sea was
rough as usual, and the port visit at Hue/Danang was cancelled. As it turned out, it was a blessing in disguise. That
day was formal night, and everyone got to rest up, dress up and had a wonderful evening at the Captain’s reception
and formal dinner.

Halong Bay was the last port-of-call. Instead of an eleven-hour excursion to Hanoi, the group opted for a scenic boat
ride, or a countryside visit of local rural family, regrouping at a local restaurant for some excellent and inexpensive
seafood. After the meal, we walked back to the cruise ship along the seashore.

Looking at the cruise ship alone, the Royal Caribbean Legend of the Seas offers nothing to write home about.
Compared to other ships in the Carnival, Princess, Norwegian fleets, and not to mention the mega Royal Caribbean
Oasis, one could easily enumerate a dozen shortcomings. Yet this cruise could be ranked the best | have ever had. |
know, deep down, my travel companions made the entire difference.

Any 50th anniversary would likely be a once in a life time affair. Ours has been so memorable and eventful in so
many ways, it simply cannot possibly be duplicated. Yet everyone is now all worked up on future reunions, annual
and five-year smaller affairs of course. To lead the way, and to assure success, Brenda and Muk Noong agreed to look
into hosting the next one, possibly a Panama City/Caribbean Cruise combo in January of 2013. Southern Ontario
and California may also be good hosting sites. Now that the story is told, would future reunion hosts and excursion
organizers please stand up and be counted?



Contributions by Alumni

Run for the Cure - Just Do It**

by Nancy Tang (65FA)

On Oct 2, 2011, the Canadian Breast Cancer Foundation celebrated its 25th
anniversary, and | joined the QESOSA Ontario Team to walk at the foundation’s
annual Run for the Cure event. This was the first time | had ever been at the event,
and | would like to share with you some of my thoughts ........

The day was grey, and the sky was thick with heavy clouds. The overcast gave way
to light showers, which occasionally turned into large drops of rain; there were
whispers of snowflakes.

Yet the atmosphere was elating and upbeat, among all shades of pink.
We could see pink hats, shirts, scarves, bandanas, ties, gloves, pants, socks,
sneakers, umbrellas, as well as a cement truck! Blowing in the wind was a sense
of somberness and hope - 'somber" in the sense of the graveness of the decease, which has challenged so many
families, and has claimed so many lives, and 'hope' in the sense that breast cancer survival rates continue to climb,
and a full cure is in sight.

As we reached the event site, we saw big crowds of men and women - young and old, and of many different
ethnicities; there were even babies in strollers. People gathered in the school hall, congregated on the open ground,
and continuingly streamed in from the car park nearby.

I had learnt about this event at the OSA spring function. Our new Director Karen Kwok, Captain of the QESOSA
Ontario Team, initiated our participation in this Run for the Cure. She brought along her hubby, who acted as our
(un)official photographer. Our team also had our own chauffeurs, Chan Chi-Hung and Leung Yat-To, taking us to the
event site from our gathering spot.

In the spirit of our school motto of contributing to the community, Barbara Yang, our President, had led us through to
this event, this time for a cause that is very much worthy of our time and effort. Our founding President, James Tang,
commented that it had been almost twenty years since QESOSA Ontario participated in United Way’s Walkathon at
the Toronto harbour.

To my greatest surprise, the pledge letter, which | had sent to my friends on my return home just 10 days before the
walk, generated great responses. | am forever grateful to my friends’and family’s charity spirit.

Two days before the walk, my physiotherapist who had been treating my hip pain gave me the go-ahead, but
cautioned me to take it easy - walk, don't run!

I kudo to my school friend Anita Chu, who is a QESOSA Ontario member now living in sunny California. She had just
got off a redeye flight to Toronto for a family gathering, and bravely came straight from the airport to join her sister
Irene Ho and the QESOSA Ontario Team for the Run. Good job, Anita!

At the 1 Km point, we were given a choice of continuing on, or turning back, i.e. to brave the cold and rain for the
remaining 4 Km, or to quit right there and then. The choice was easy!

We walked through highways, on country roads, and through a park with a beautiful garden, a waterfall, a gazebo,
and a bridge over running a stream. Our team reached the finish line in just one hour.

The team gave up the goodies offered at the reception tent at the event site and opted for a dim sum lunch with our
very own QES cheering team, headed by our VP, S.K. Tang.

We were a relatively small team, but we exceeded our fundraising goal of $1,000.00 by a huge margin. The total
funds raised for the Run was well over $3,000.00.

p.s. When | received an invitation to a post-event party on Nov 8 for the top 100 walkers with most funds raised
in 2011 for the York Region’s Run for the Cure, | had a feeling of “double happiness” First, | had helped to make
a difference. Secondly, | know | am in good health, having walked the 5Km and being among the lucky ones
continuing an active life style.

p.p.s. Our team donation got another boost because the company Karen’s husband works for would match his final
funds raised. It is wonderful to see companies with community and charity spirits!

** The use of this title was inspired by our guest speaker, Neville Lau, at our Annual General Meeting dinner. He said that
there was nothing new in his talk, and that anyone with time could find all the materials on the internet. Repeatedly, he
stressed that the way to good health was simple: Participation, or Just Do It!
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QESOSAEPO Education Services - CBMP

QESOSA Tong Kwok Wah Secondary School started supporting the Capacity Building Mileage Programme (CBMP) in
2008. This community programme aims to encourage women to improve their all round ability as individuals, and
help remove environmental barriers and provide opportunities for women to build up their capacities. In 2011-2012,
5 courses were offered. Among the 77 participants enrolled in the Programme, 21 were parents of EPO schools
students.

Webpage Design

2011 Autumn Semester

Course Participants
First Aid for Home Accidents 12
Webpage Design 13

S ‘
i ~d -
Advanced Communication Skills 25 . Ij' {

“First Aid for Home Accidents (Lt

- ¥

2012 Spring Semester

Course Participants
Advanced Communication Skills 17
Quality Lifestyle Management 10

QESOSA EPO has set up a scholarship (R B BN H 2 3& B=t3) for EPO
school parents to encourage them to set a role model for their children
in life long learning. Parents who enroll in and complete the CBMP
courses will receive the scholarship. This year, 11 participants were
awarded the scholarship. Since the introduction of the Programme,
330 participants have been awarded the scholarship with a cumulated
amount of $66,000.
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QESOSA Education Services - Elder Academy

The QESOSA Education Centre Elder Academy was established in 2007 with the support of QESOSA Secondary
School (QOS). Teachers, students and parents of QOS as well as volunteers and staff from social service agencies
participated actively to make the Elder Academy a success. The Elder Academy offered a total of 7 courses in the year
2011-2012, with over 130 elders enrolling in the programme.

A survey was conducted after each semester to collect feedback from the elders on the quality of the courses offered.
For the last three semesters, the elders highly rated the programme, particularly, the performance of the instructors
and the overall logistics of the programme.

In the past year, 3 elders received the Silver Certificate (over 30 learning hours) and 21 elders received the Bronze
Certificate (over 20 learning hours) awarded by the Elderly Commission.

Dim Sum Class

qicraft

Elder Academy Choir

The Elder Academy Choir has been set up for 4 years. Last year the Choir
performed at 5 different occasions: QOS Christmas Concert (7 December
2011) 'Christmas Greetings' at Hong Kong International Airport Arrivals Hall
(22 December 2011), FEEFEEK=E2012] of Pok Oi Hospital, Yuen Yuen
Institute and Yan Oi Tong (22 February, 2012), MEEERRREZSERET
B (26 February, 2012) and TRZRILBEFE] (19 May, 2012) of fFR A of
QESOSAEPO joint school PTAs.

Eco-tour
Tung Ping Chau tour (B E &)
On 8 October 2011, a group of 27 elders was guided by QOS students to Tung Ping Chau

to observe its unique geomorphology and rich ecological resources. In this eco-tour trip, P—ﬁ
QOS students also presented the history and some special structures of Tung Ping Chauto & by
the elders. Thereby, the elders gained an in-depth understanding about Tung Ping Chau. : )

Luk Keng tour (BEEEEE)

Luk Keng, located at North-East New Territories and near the Frontier Closed Area, has rich biodiversity because
development is limited by its location. On 30 June 2012, a group of QOS students led 15 elders to Luk Keng for an
eco-tour to observe the behavior of butterflies, dragonflies and wet land birds, they also introduce the culture and
history of Luk Keng to the elders. The elders did not only enrich their observation skills, but also become more
familiar with the culture of Luk Keng and its surrounding areas.

For more information on our Elder Academy, please visit our blog at http://gesosaea.blogspot.com/.
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QESOSA Secondary School
2011-2012 School Report

Ms. Lau Sau Yin, Principal

Staff Strength

In order to meet with the special need in the “double-cohort” year, the teaching staff strength reached a historical
high of 80. In addition to the standard establishment under the Code of Aid, our school was able to secure other
funds to recruit 16 additional teachers. Among the teaching staff, 46% held higher degrees while the other 54% were
degree holders. 95% have been professionally trained. All teachers of English Language and Putonghua have met
the requirements of the Language Proficiency Assessment.

Public Examinations Result

Students had good performance in the 2012 Hong Kong Hong Kong Diploma of Secondary Education (HKDSE)
Examination. Among the 189 students, 53.4% met the general entrance requirements for local four-year
undergraduate university programmes. 94.7% met the general entrance requirements for sub-degree programmes.
The average passing rate (attaining level 2 or above) was 97.3%. 8 subjects got 100% passed and the passing rates
of 10 other subjects were over 90%. All subjects got passing rates higher than the Hong Kong norms. The average
credit rate (attaining level 4 or above) was 42.3%. 12 subjects got credit rates of 40% or higher.

Students also had good performance in the 2012 Hong Kong Advanced Level Examination. Among the 67 students,
80.6% of the students attained the minimum entrance requirements for local three-year undergraduate university
programmes. The average passing rate (attaining grade E or above) was 90.1%. The school attained higher passing
rates in 12 subjects than the Hong Kong norms. The average credit rate (attaining grade C or above) was 34.2%. The
school attained higher credit rates in 8 subjects than the Hong Kong norms.

Inter-school Activities and Awards Won

In 2011-2012, many students demonstrated excellent performance in territory wide competitions and learning
events. One student was selected as a member of the Hong Kong Team to attend the Schools Interport Football
Championships 2011 held in Macao and the team won the Second Runner-up. Two students were selected to join
the World Rope Skipping Championships held in the United States and they also represented Hong Kong to join the
Hong Kong Elite Rope Skipping Competition which was organized by the Hong Kong Rope Skipping Association,
China and they won 8 Championships and 2 First Runners-up. Eight students joined the Inter-school Bird Race
organized by the Hong Kong Wetland Park and the Agriculture, Fisheries and Conservation Department and
captured both the First and Second Place Awards. Four students of the group were then invited to join the first Bird
Watching Competition held in Shenzhen city of the Mainland China and won the First Place Award.

In the Hong Kong Speech Festival, our Chinese Team won 3 Second Places and a Third Place, and our English team
won 4 Second Places and 4 Third Places. In the Yuen Long District Children & Youth Speech Competition, our students
won the Silver Medal. Eight students were awarded the LAMDA Level 1 Award in Communication which was issued
by the London Academy of Music and Dramatic Art. Three of them gained Distinction prizes and 5 of them gained
Merit prizes.

In the National Hua Luo-geng Cup Mathematics Competition, our students were awarded 35 individual prizes which
included 3 Gold Medals, 10 Silver Medals and 22 Bronze Medals. In addition, two teams gained Silver Medals and
one team gained a Bronze Medal. Gold Award was gained in the Hong Kong Mathematics Creative Problem Solving
Competition for Secondary Schools organized by the Education Bureau. 20 students joined the Hong Kong & Macao
Mathematical Olympiad Open Contest organized by the Hong Kong Mathematical Olympiad Association, one
student was awarded Gold Medal, 6 students awarded Silver Medals and 13 students awarded Bronze Medals.
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In the Hong Kong Budding Scientists Award 2011-2012 organized by the Education Bureau, 1 student was awarded
First Class Honour and another student was awarded Third Class Honour. Two teams of our students captured
the Best Reporting Award and the Food Science Award in the Hong Kong Student Science Project Competition
organized by the Innovation and Technology Council, the Hong Kong Federation of Youth Groups, the Education
Bureau and the Hong Kong Science Museum.

Students continued to have good performance in visual arts. 11 students were awarded the Champion in the
All Hong Kong Schools Mural Painting Competition. Five students joined the Poster Design Competition for the
Hong Kong Mathematics Olympiad organized by the Education Bureau and four of them were awarded the Ten
Best Designers and one student was awarded the Second Place. Our
students joined the “Star River” National Children’s Fine Arts, Calligraphy &
Photography Contest organized by the China Youth & Children Research
Association and won the First Grand Award, Second Grand Award and
Third Grand Award.

12 Champions, 18 First Runners-up, 34 Second Runners-up and numerous
awards were received in various sports competitions including swimming,
cross country running, rope skipping, badminton, football, volleyball,
handball and basketball. Our students won the Girls' B Grade Group
Champion, Boys' A Grade and Girls' A Grade Group Third Place in the Inter-
school Cross Country Competition (Yuen Long).

Sustainable Development Education

Our school continued to have outstanding performance in the promotion of education for sustainable development.
In recognition of our school’s efforts and contribution in sustainable development, we were granted Gold Award
by the Council for Sustainable Development in Hong Kong. Moreover, 13 students were selected to join the UN
DESD Hong Kong Award Scheme organized by UNESCO HK. The Project Report Award, the Board Display Award, the
Grand ESD Award and the Excellent Award were captured by our students. Four students were selected to join the

Caretakers Environment International Conference held in Holland.

Career Exploration Day

In order to raise students’ awareness about the wide range
of possible positions and fields of work, and to help students
to begin to explore careers, and the criteria for success and
advancement, we organized the Career Exploration Day every
three years. This year, about 100 guests, including old students of
QES, old students of our school and various community partners,
came to our school on the Career Exploration Day to share
their professional knowledge and valuable experience with our
students.

Through-train

Starting from this academic year, our school operates under the through-train mode with our 3 other sister schools.
About 64% of our S1 students came from our 2 QESOSA primary schools. Great effort has been given to help our
through-train students transiting to secondary learning as learners' ability becomes more diverse under the through-
train mode. With the concerted effort of all our teaching staff and the colleagues of our sister schools, smooth
transition was achieved. Furthermore, a variety of student activities and learning programmes were provided for
the primary school students to get more familiar with the curriculum of our secondary schools. About 87% of the
second cohort of through-train P6 students of our 2 QESOSA primary schools opted to stay in our school. The high
and increasing opt-in rate was very encouraging. It reflected the confidence that our primary school students and
parents had towards our school and our School Sponsoring Body.
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QESOSA Tong Kwok Wah Secondary School
2011-2012 School Report

Mr. Chu Kuok Wa, Principal
If your plan is for one year, plant rice;

If your plan is for ten years, plant trees,

If your plan is for one hundred years, educate children.

Teaching Staff,

~ Confucius

School Profile

In the seventh year of our school, we continued to herald renewed energy
to sustain education practices and management policies that are both
effective and nurturing. We have taken consistent and carefully considered
measures to initiate ideas to address challenges that we, as a collective, must
resolve with determination and harmony of spirit. We forge ahead with our
most valued natural resources being our motivated students, professional
staff and supportive parents with determination and courage to holistically
educate our students who are the trustees of the future.

Class Structure

The class structure of the 2011-2012 school year is 4-5-5-5-6-6-2 from secondary one to secondary seven,
making a total of 33 classes.

Staff Strength

Over and above the standard established staff number granted by the Education Bureau, we were able
to strengthen our staff to 75 teachers. All teachers employed have their first degrees, 24% of the teachers
hold higher degrees and 93% have been professionally trained. Moreover, all English teachers have
attained the required language proficiency as stated by the Education Bureau.

English Learning g, il
"Activity Day i

- §

Student-centered Curriculum Support

In consecutive cohort years, we have invested additional resources to enhance student learning outcomes.
This included equipping our students to better prepare for the public examinations as well as to make
informed choice for further studies. Moreover, Saturday school, various subject consultation weeks, mock
interviews and multiple pathways information talks were regularly offered. Various engaging activities
were embedded in our formal curricula to facilitate and extend learning outside the classroom, including
designated English Learning Activity Day, Chinese Cultural Day and Science Exploration Week. We
continued to provide afterschool homework tutorials and enhancement classes to sustain students’
good study habits and enhance the school learning atmosphere. We introduced the merit system this
year to recognize and affirm good behaviour and learning attitude. In addition, extended curricula,
inclusive of the Nature Touch, the Circuit Run and interclass pastoral care competitions, were provided to
train, develop and enhance good learning habits and sustainable academic performance.

Strategies to Improve English Attainment Level

We adopted a whole school approach to language learning and usage. We are further developing
our students’ proficiency in English usage by integrating and immersing students in English language
as the medium of instruction in Mathematics and Geography in junior levels that further enriches
the English language environment. Additional Language Arts and Bridging Programmes are set in place to further develop
the language ability of our students and meet their learning needs. English enhancement classes and overseas exchange
programmes assist our students in their use of English as a meaningful language for national and international communication.

Science Exploration Week
e &8 -
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2011-2012 Highlights and Achievements

The results of the Hong Kong Advanced Level Examination of our secondary 7 students
were encouraging this year. 61 students sat for the examination with a total of 14
subjects. More than 70% of our students attained the general entrance requirements for
admission to tertiary institutions, which was higher than the rate of 58% for all day school
candidates. The overall credit rate was 24% and 64 credits and distinctions were obtained
with an overall passing rate of 91%. Amongst the A-level subjects, six subject areas had
passing rate of 100%. Ho Yuk Nam was the best achieving student and got two A’'s and
one C.

A total of 228 Secondary 6 students participated in the first Hong Kong Diploma of
Secondary Education Examination. 25% of our students met the general entrance
requirements for local four-year undergraduate university programmes. The percentage of students obtaining level 2 and above
in five subjects was 63%. Amongst the subjects, the percentage awarded level 4 and above was 21% and a total number of 276
credits and distinctions were obtained. The percentage awarded level 2 and above was 84% which was higher than the Hong
Kong mean passing rate of 83%. The best student was Lo Yiu Ting who got one level 5**, one level 5%, one level 5, one level 4
and two level 3. Lo Wing Hei scored one level 5**, two level 4 and two level 3. These results reflect the great effort made by our
students and teachers in the past six years.

It was a heart warming recognition to receive the Outstanding Caring School for Parent-School Cooperation Award presented
by the Education Bureau and the Hong Kong Christian Service. Our continual focus is to have an inclusive and transparent
relationship with parents’involvement and participation in school operation and decision making.

We are proud of being selected as one of the two pilot schools for the “Sports Legacy” Pilot Scheme launched by the Sports
Federation and Olympic Committee of Hong Kong. Our students continue to demonstrate potential talent and steady
improvement in their sporting skills and team synergy through their passion and strive for their goals.

The highlights for the academic year 2011-2012 reflected fairly the effort and diligence of students, learning coaches and
teachers. Our students had strong performances in various subject disciplines during this academic year. They achieved
remarkably in academic competitions, including the championship in the 64th Hong Kong Schools Speech Festival (English)
and the Merit award in the Australian Writing Competition. The excellence awards received in Chinese language are the Best
Debater in the New Territories Joint School Debate, the Best Performance in the Right Words Competition 2011, and the first
and second runners-up in “Inherited Treasures” Chinese Writing Competition. In Mathematics, our students successfully gained
distinctions in the University of New South Wales (Australia) Global International Competition and Assessment for Schools.
Moreover, our students received the Hua Xia Cup China Mathematics Olympiad 2012 (Hong Kong Region) Honour second and
third class awards. Senior science students won the Best Design Award for wind power in the Fun Science Competition and
High Distinction award in the Australian National Chemistry Quiz. Our students are also the proud recipients of the “Tomorrow
Leaders” Award and Sir Edward Youde Memorial Prizes.

In the arts and cultural domains, our student and parent team was awarded the first runner-up in the “Dulux Let’s Colour Our
School” Competition for accomplishing a wall mural with a kaleidoscope of colours in the playground. In addition, students
received the first runner-up in the Hong Kong Schools Music Festival (Graded Piano Solo - Grade Five), the Championship in the
“Primary Care, Family Doctor as Your Health Partner”Video Competition. The school dance and drama teams received the Silver
Medal in the 40th Open Dance Contest, the Outstanding Awards in Stage Effect, Teamwork and Overall Performance in the Hong
Kong School Drama Festival.

Our school sport teams have excelled in various sport codes and received Sports LegacyPilotSchem
accolades and championships that are listed below: . )

- Overall Championship in the Yuen Long District Inter-school Athletics
Competition

- Overall Championship in the Yuen Long District Inter-school Cross Country
Competition

- Championship in the Standard Chartered Marathon 101 Education Cup 10 km

- Championship in Junior Men's and Women’s 5000 m in the Hong
Kong Race Walking Competition

- Championship in the Sham Shui Po Touch Rugby Competition

Finally, gratitude must be expressed to our students, parents and
staff for their co-operative spirit and commitment to student
learning. As a school community, we are committed to enhancing
academic outcomes, holistic learning platforms and a system of
amicable communication for students, staff and parents to achieve
this.‘Our greatest glory is not in never falling, but in getting up every
time we do!
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Contribution from Form Association - 1969
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Contribution from Form Association - 1969
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Contribution from Form Association - 1969
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Contribution from Form Association - 1970
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Contribution from Form Association - 1970
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Contribution from Form Association - 1971

Get together

There are gatherings and gatherings and more gatherings. In autumn 2011, we had a huge party attended by close
t0 90 ..... of us, some coming with family and friends from afar, to celebrate our 40th anniversary. It was a great party.
We all recollected our teenage mentality and chatted in that special QES 71 language. For a while, we dropped all
unnecessary arrogance and burden we picked up at work, at home, or at times when life wasn't too rewarding. The

meetings of the minds were absolute.

Before and after the anniversary party, we had many outings, to China, to the Lion Rock, and to the River Beas (Double
Fish). These were possible because many of us have been migrating to retirement and could now afford the luxury of
time. Apart from the outings, we had many indoor gatherings, at homes, in restaurants, at the QES functions. There
were delightful agenda every time. We got away, wishing that the next meeting would soon be called.

Wonderful links were re-established. Thanks to our wonder slave girl Winnie Kwok Wai Hing, who twisted the arms
of her supporting slaves including So Chi Keung, Ellen Lam Kwan Hei, and Connie Ng Pik Lin, people who have gone
astray for decades were located. And of course, we have monthly e-parties, as Winnie bakes beautiful e-cakes on a

monthly basis for every birthday girl and boy on the list. This is so sweet, a sweetness that our system can well afford.

by Cecilia Wong Yee Kuen (71FA)

Former prefects with our teachers
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Contribution from Form Association - 1971

40th Anniversary - Presenting souvenir photos to our teachers

40th Anniversary - 3 excellent MCs and
our teacher Ms. Grace Wong




Contribution from Form Association - 1975
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Contribution from Form Association - 1975
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Intelligence collected and reported by Lau Yuk Bun :-

>k3k sk sk ok ok ok ok sk sk ok ok ok sk sk sk ok ok

The spy told me that Fu 'Bun' scored two & Sau 'Bun' scored one. D Bo hit the pole
once, Hak Tsai missed several chances, Yiu Key hurt his nose, Ah Keung proved
himse...If a good defender, Chan Chung the goalkeeper saved a dozen.

I have 'collected hills' for long lah.

oksk ook sk ok Kok ok kKoK Kok

=
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Contribution from Form Association - 1975
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Contribution from Form Association - 1981

81FA Basketball Team

81FA Football Team
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Contribution from Form Association - 1982

82FA = THF BN E

A receding hairline that shows no sign of stopping?
A pair of aging eyes that make reading restaurant
menu a challenge? An ever expanding belly that

{ An aging
example...

outgrows the belt every 6
months? What's next for
someone close to 507

Well, QES pals of 82 FA will have more to share if
you come to meet them on 8 December 2012.

Yes, 8 December 2012, asaturday that is made special because it has

been chosen as the day to celebrate the 30" Anniversary of 82 FA. 30 years ago, we

collected our HKCEE certificates and since then we have gone through the most exciting
times of our lives. Growing up and growing old, we are happy to share with each other
what we have experienced during these times.

An organizing committee has been
formed to plan for this wonderful
occasion. Led by Roger Cheng, first
82 FA Chairman. First and
foremost, we have to make sure
our contact list is complete and
updated.

We are now asking fellow ex-
classmates to help us track down
those with whom we have lost

contact. The job is not easy as we

have to hunt for 80 ex-classmates.

But nothing will stop our
determination to reach every
single one of them.

If you stay connected with any of
our friends we have lost touch
{www.82fa.zenfolio.com/
welcome), please, with the
consent of the person concerned,

email the contact details to the 82
FA (ges82fa@gmail.com).

A prize will be given to the 82 FA
member who has filled in the most
missing pieces for the jigsaw
puzzle.

Our first FA Chairman — Roger
Cheng Shu Kwan — who is leading
us again after 30 years for this
great Reunion event.




Contribution from Form Association - 1982
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QES Alumni News

Professor Tam Ping Leung. Patrick (70FA)

Professor Tam is the Deputy Director and a Senior Principal Research Fellow, Children’s Medical
Research Institute and Professor, Discipline of Medicine, Sydney Medical School, the University of
Sydney

In 2011, he was elected as a Fellow of the Royal Society of London for his research into cell fate and
cell lineage in mammalian development. He also proved experimentally that mammalian germ
cells arise by induction rather than segregation of germ plasm as in other species and showed
that the mammalian organizer, which induces the body axis, varies in composition and inductive
ability over time. These studies, and his many other contributions, are fundamentally important for
understanding early embryonic development and origins of congenital malformations.

(Source: http://royalsociety.org/people/patrick-tam/)

Mr. Lau Kim Ming, Angus (77FA)

A photograph on NGC 253: The Sculptor Galaxy taken by Mr. Lau was posted by
NASA as “Astronomy Picture of the Day” on 20 December 2011. Discovered in
1783, NGC 253 lies only about ten million light-years distant. NGC 253 is not only
one of the brightest spiral galaxies visible, it is also one of the dustiest. Visible in
the photograph is the active central nucleus, also known to be a bright source of
X-rays and gamma rays.

(Source: http://apod.nasa.gov/apod/ap111220.html)

Mr. Tong Sau Chai, Henry (84FA)

Mr.Tong was awarded the Medal of Honour (MH) for his dedicated community service,
particularly his contribution to the work of Pok Oi Hospital.

Dr. Leung Yu Lung, Dexter (88FA)

Dr. Leung received the Asian Pacific Academy of Ophthalmology (APAO) 2012
Achievement Award for his contribution to APAO.

(Source: http://www.apaophth.org/award_achievement.php)

Ms. Kwan Wing Pin, Winnie (91FA)

Ms. Kwan won an award in the 2012 Rising Stars in Structural Engineering (who
are 40 or under presented by Structural Engineer magazine in the USA. There were
15 winners in 2012. She also won an award in “40 Under 40" in 2011. The award is
presented annually to 40 outstanding professionals in architecture, engineering and
construction under the age of 40.
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With the Comjofiments

Dr. Tong Wai Ki BBs, MH (58FA)
& Mrs. Mary Tong

Wong Hau Plastic Works & Trading Co., Ltd.

Unit 804-6, 8/F, Energy Plaza,
92, Granville Road, TSTE, Kowloon,
Hong Kong

Tel : (852) 2369 2321
Fax : (852) 2723 1232



With the Com]ofiments
of

ALLEN CHAN
Graduate of 1969
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Room 1903, 19/F, CLI Building,
313 Hennessy Raod, Wanchai, Hong Kong.
Tel : (852)2891-9466 Fax : (852)2891-9465
E-mail: allen@allenchannco.com Mobile: 9887-9988
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With the Comjofiments

of

Mr. C. F. Cheung (1970)



With the Compﬁments
of

O 2 %= (HEPE)HFHEXT
H.W. WAI (INTERNATIONAL) LTD- ARCHITECTS, ENGINEERS & DESIGNERS
Also operates as WAI HING WAH & ASSOCIATES # = # & 2 & 4%

Offices A & B, 5/F, Way On Commercial Building,
500 Jaffe Road, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong
Tel: 2893 6815 Fax: 2834 7932

VOS PARATE UT SERVIATIS
&2 & i

Queen Elizabeth School Old Students’ Association
QESOSA Education Promotion Organization
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Covefed now with lines and creases
Tickets torn in half

Memories in bits and pieces

Traces of love, long ago

vincent.leung@predictivasia.com




MAGNA BICYCLES

With the Compﬁments

of

Philip Tong Wai Lop (74FA)
Carol Tong Man Wai (97FA)
Cheryl Tong Man Foon (OOFA)

Chitech Industries I, Limited

Room 1609A, 16/F, Tower 3, China Hong Kong City
33 Canton Road, TST, KLN, HK

TEL : 2722 0688 FAX:2725 1334
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With Com}ofiments @C

Dr. Lam Siu Keung (78FA)
Mrs. Jenny Lam
Mr. Lam Chun Wai Wilson (12FA)

Ms. Lam Wing Yan Vanessa
Mr. Lam Chun Hei Issac
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drlamsk@yahoo.com.hk

WWww.prestige-pmc.org



With the Compﬁ’ments
of

George, Kathy & Kevin TONG

Address : Wong Hau Plastic Works & Trading Co., Ltd.
Unit 804-6, Energy Plaza,
92 Granville Road,
Tsim Sha Tsui East, Kowloon,
Hong Kong
Phone : (852) 2369 2321
Fax : (852) 2723 1232

E-mail : George_Tong@compuserve.com



With the Comjo[i’ments

of

Mr. John S. J. Tong (1985)
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Address : Wong Hau Plastic Works & Trading Co., Ltd.
Unit 804-6, Energy Plaza,
92 Granville Road,
Tsim Sha Tsui East, Kowloon,
Hong Kong
Phone : (852) 2369 2321
Fax : (852) 2723 1232



With the Com}oﬁ’ments

of

Dr. Eric W. Lui (Class of 1986)
Dr. Mini S. Shuk
Miss Rachel Lui
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With the Compﬁ’ments

of

Myr. Henry S. Tong
Class of 1986
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Address : Wong Hau Plastic Works & Trading Co., Ltd.
Unit 804-6, Energy Plaza,
92 Granville Road,
Tsim Sha Tsui East, Kowloon,
Hong Kong
Phone : (852) 2369 2321
Fax : (852) 2723 1232
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A BAR Education Centre

HBhE ¢ JURER 18DY 162555 R EhDS06%
fBab ¢ 21559220

B ¢ info@abar-math.com

#43L ¢ http://blog.yahoo.com/abar-math
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With the compliments
of
Wong Sui Kam Marco (98FA)
Chan Wai Cheong Stephen (98FA)
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Mr. Lau Siu Ki (76FA) & Ms. Tam Yuet Har (76FA)
1969 Form Association
1975 Form Association
1976 Form Association

Eric Cheung & Co. (77FA)
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Queen Elizabeth School Old Students’ Association Ltd.
Queen Elizabeth School Old Students’ Association Education Promotion Organization Ltd.

Membership Registration / Personal Data Update

Name: Form Association: Sex:
(in Chinese) (in English) (Year of graduation from Form 5) (F/M)
Mailing
Address:
Telephone No.: Mobile No.: Fax. No.:

Company Name:

Profession /Occupation /Job title:
Office Address:

Office Tel.:

Name of spouse: Form Association:
(if also QES)

Please put a “v™ in the appropriate box(es) and enter appropriate information in relevant blanks.
[] Iam already an Ordinary Member of QESOSA Ltd.

[] 1Iam already a Life Member of QESOSA Ltd.
E] [ am already a Life Member of QESOSA Education Promotion Organization Ltd.

I would like to register as a Life Member of:
[ ] QESOSA Ltd.
Enclosed is a crossed cheque of HK$500 for the membership fee made payable to
“Queen Elizabeth School Old Students’ Association Ltd”
Cheuge No.: Issuing Bank:

[ ] QESOSA Education Promotion Organization Ltd.
Enclosed is a crossed cheque of HK$500 for the membership fee made payable to
“Queen Elizabeth School Old Students’ Association Education Promotion Organization Ltd”
Cheuge No.: Issuing Bank:

Signature: Date:

Please return this form to: QESOSA Ltd., 18 Tin Shing Road, Tin Shui Wai, N.T., Hong Kong

For enquiries, please contact our administrative assistant at 2448 0899 or e-mail to
gesosaadmin@gmail.com

Notes:
The personal data collected will be treated as strictly confidential and will be used only for communications with you.
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Queen Elizabeth School Old Students’ Association Ltd.
Queen Elizabeth School Old Students’ Association Education Promotion Organization Ltd.

Donation Form
I/We would like to donate HK$ in support of:
(please check one or more of the followings)
General Donation
O QES Old Students’ Association
O  QESOSA Education Promotion Organization
Scholarships
O  Queen Elizabeth School

O QESOSA Education Promotion Organization schools
(Two primary schools and 2 secondary schools)

Education Development Fund (Allocate at the discretion of QESOSA Executive Committee for the
education development of QES or EPO schools)

Other initiatives (please specify)

Donation Method
Credit Card

D VISA D MasterCard Issue Bank:
Card No.: - - - Expiry Date: [Month/Year] /
Name of Cardholder:

(Same as that printed on the Credit Card)

Signature of Cardholder: Date:
Cheque

A cheque made payable to “Queen Elizabeth School Old Students’ Association Ltd” is enclosed with this form.

Cheque No.: Issue Bank:

Acknowledgement

E] Name used in acknowledgement:

E] Anonymous

Personal Particulars

Name: Form Association:
Telephone No.: Mobile No.:
Email Address: Fax No.:

Mailing Address:

Please return this form to: QESOSA Ltd., 18 Tin Shing Road, Tin Shui Wai, N.T., Hong Kong
For enquiries, please contact our administrative assistant at 2448 0899 or e-mail to gesosaadmin@gmail.com
Notes:

1. The personal data collected will be treated as strictly confidential and will be used only for communications with you.
2. Donations are tax deductible.



QESOSA Communication & Service

Mr. Tsoi Heung Sang
Tel: 2338 6122  Fax: 2448 2783
Email: hstosi@ss.qesosa.edu.hk
Address: QESOSA Secondray School

18 Tin Shing Road, Tin Shui Wai, N.T.
*
Administration Office

Tel: 2448 0899  Fax: 2448 0904
Email: gesosaadmin@gmail.com
Address: QESOSA Secondray School
18 Tin Shing Road, Tin Shui Wai, N.T.

Website: http://www.gesfa.net
Facebook: fb@qgesosa.org
Flickr: http://www flickr.com/photos/qesosa/





